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Hadley Township Planning Commission 

4293 Pratt Rd 

P O Box 227 

Hadley MI 48440 

Special Meeting March 5, 2024 
 

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Shoemaker at 6:30 p.m. 
 
Roll call of members present: David Hinton, Scott Martin, Glenn Walton, Ron 
Shoemaker, Elwyn Brandt, Kim Hill, and Robert Hartwig.  There were four 
members of the public present.  
 
Approval of Agenda:  Commissioner Walton motioned to approve the agenda, 
second by Commissioner Hill.  Motion carried.  

 

This Special Meeting was called to continue the review of the updated 
ordinances.  Corrections were discussed.   
 
Public Time: 

Andy Nicklas spoke regarding the Agri Tourism requirement to remove restrooms 

within 48 hours after the event.  Chairman Shoemaker discussed why that is a 

requirement.  Bruce Millar also spoke regarding the same ordinance requiring it be on 

a paved road.  Chairman Shoemaker explained how that could be changed.  Mr. Millar 

was concerned that some of his activities may violate the ordinance and Chairman 

Shoemaker discussed how those activities were more of a community education event 

and he was not making money from them and therefore would not be in violation.  

 

Adjourn: 

Commissioner Hartwig moved to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Walton second.  

Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 8:06 pm. 
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This meeting concluded the review of our rough draft of the ordinances.  All changes 

noted will be forwarded to Caitlyn Habben for updates. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Kimberly S Hill 


